
Meeting

Date: Wednesday, 7 November 2018

Time: 7.00 p.m.

Location: Burgh Hall, High Street, Peebles

AGENDA

Doors open 6.30 pm for tea and coffee – meeting starts at 7.00 pm

1. Welcome and Introductions 

2. Feedback from Meeting on 5 September 2018 (Pages 3 - 6)

Copy Minute from meeting on 5 September 2018. (Copy attached.)
3. Theme: Council budget - Engagement with Communities 2019/20 

Presentation by Chief Financial Officer followed by a facilitated discussion.
4. Localities Bid Fund Assessment Panel 

Consider the following decision by Council:-

“that membership of the assessment panel be proposed by each Area Partnership, up to a 
maximum of 2 members per locality, with a view to improving gender balance.”

5. Localities Bid Fund - Update on Current Funding Round 

6. Open Forum 

Opportunity to raise local matters.
7. Other Business 

8. Date of Next Meeting 

Wednesday, 16 January 2019 – venue to be confirmed.

Please direct any enquiries to Louise McGeoch  Tel: 01835 825005
Email: lmcgeoch@scotborders.gov.uk

Public Document Pack
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SCOTTISH BORDERS COUNCIL
TWEEDDALE AREA PARTNERSHIP

MINUTES of Meeting of the TWEEDDALE 
AREA PARTNERSHIP held in Eddleston 
Village Hall on Wednesday, 5 September 
2018 at 7.00 p.m.

Present:- Councillors R. Tatler (Chairman), H. Anderson, K. Chapman, E. Small, 
together with 22 representatives from Partner Organisations, Community 
Councils and members of the public.

Apologies:- Councillors S. Bell, S. Haslam.
In Attendance:- Communities and Partnerships Manager, Locality Development Co-ordinator, 

Neighbourhood Assistant Area Manager, Democratic Services Team Leader.

1. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the forth meeting of the Tweeddale Area 
Partnership. He advised that he was changing the agenda order and that the item on 
Small Schemes and Quality of Life Funding would be taken first. 

2. NEIGHBOURHOOD SMALL SCHEMES AND QUALITY OF LIFE PROJECTS
There had been circulated copies of a paper by the Service Director Assets and 
Infrastructure seeking approval for the proposals detailed in the Appendix to the report 
and that delegated powers be given to officers to approve future applications when a 
decision was required between meetings of the Area Partnership, subject to certain 
qualifying criteria.  The Councillors present approved the list of Schemes and the 
proposed delegated approval process.

3. OPEN FORUM
Mr. Graham Tulloch, Chairman of West Linton Community Council raised the issues of 
the new bus timetable which had come into effect on 19 August and the fact that the last 
bus from Edinburgh was now at 7.35 p.m.  This was impacting those who worked in 
Edinburgh and he felt that similar small communities in the Scottish Borders received later 
services.  In response to a suggestion that a service could be funded from Quality of Life 
Funding it was noted that this could not be used for service substitution. Councillor 
Anderson advised that she was working with officers to explore all options.

4. FEEDBACK FROM MEETING ON 23 MAY 2018 
The Minute of the meeting of the Tweeddale Area Partnership held on 23 May 2018 had 
been circulated along with a summary of the discussion attached as an appendix to the 
Minute.  The Chairman outlined what was being done with the outputs from the various 
meetings.  Over the next few months these would be analysed to ascertain what actions 
had already been implemented and which were currently planned.  The remaining 
outstanding actions would then need to be prioritised and a draft Locality Plan would be 
available early 2019.  The main points raised at the last meeting were highlighted.  

5. THEME: PLACE 
5.1 The Chairman welcomed Charles Johnston, Senior Planning Officer, who talked about the 

Main Issues Report (MIR) which had recently been approved by Council for a 12 week 
public consultation period.  The preparation of the MIR was intended to encourage 
engagement with the local community, sought opinion on a number of key issues and set 
out the Council’s proposed and alternative approaches to a range of matters.  The 
consultation would involve officers holding sessions in various lotions around the Borders 
with local people.  The format would include afternoon drop-in sessions and more formal 
evening workshops to give feedback.  These would commence in mid-October and 
suggestions for venues would be welcomed.  The MIR asked a series of questions on 

Page 3

Agenda Item 2



matters such as site suggestions and policy changes.  Mr Johnston gave some examples 
of things on which comment was sought on a wide range of issues including housing 
sites, industrial sites, housing in the countryside and climate change.  An electronic link to 
the consultation would be issued to all community organisations.

5.2 Donna Bogdanovic, the Council’s Senior Housing Strategy Officer commented on the 
production of the Local Housing Strategy which was prepared in partnership with the main 
Registered Social Landlords and covered the period 2017- 2022.  The purpose of the 
document was to identify and resolve the key housing issues.  The key areas included 
increasing housing supply, housing quality, energy efficiency, fuel poverty, the private 
rented sector, preventing homelessness and assisting independent living.  The Strategy 
set the housing supply target which had been arrived at following a comprehensive 
assessment of need.  She commented on the plans for affordable housing in the 
Tweeddale Area and the current condition of housing stock with a lot of work needed on 
older properties.  With regard to energy efficiency Change Works in Peebles were 
managing an energy efficiency project which provided a hub to allow people to discuss 
energy efficiency.  Extra funding was being sought to expand this project to cover the 
whole of Tweeddale.  

5.3 Henry Coyle, Director of Assets and Property Services, Scottish Borders Housing 
Association advised that the 4 social landlords in the Scottish Borders formed the Borders 
Housing Network and worked in partnership.  With regard to the provision of social 
housing he outlined the appraisal process which included a number of considerations 
including site location, inclusion in the SHIP, government funding, need and value for 
money.  There was a design guide for new housing to maintain the standard of the homes 
covering areas such as energy efficiency and high quality communal spaces.  The 
Scottish Government objectives were key with a requirement to deliver 674 new homes in 
the next 4 years.  With regard to projects in Tweeddale there were plans for both Eildon 
and SBHA to build new homes in Cardrona, Broughton, Innerleithen and Peebles at a 
total cost of £4.7m.  SBHA currently managed 5600 homes across the Scottish Borders 
and were spending £1m per month upgrading those including the provision of new doors 
and windows and improved energy efficiency.

5.4 Colin Banks explained to those present the new method of recording the views of those 
present and that sheets to capture these were included on each table.  At the conclusion 
of the discussion he highlighted some of the main points raised which included:-

 Town Centre regeneration – covering public transport, effective CCTV and good 
lighting, shop vacancy rates, business rates and parking

 Affordable housing in the countryside
 Employment for younger people
 Need for industrial land
 Impact of new housing on services such as health
 Aging population
 Use of derelict property
 Infrastructure including better roads

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Localities Bid Fund

6.1 Ms. Shona Smith, SBC Communities and Partnership Manager, reminded everyone that 
the Locality Bid Fund was now open for applications up until the end of September 2018.  
Application forms were available on the Council’s website and she encouraged people to 
call any member of her team for advice and guidance.

6.2 Andy Tharme, the Council’s Ecology Officer, explained that the Local Biodiversity Action 
Plan had just been launched this week for consultation for a 12 week period.  The Plan 
had not been updated since 2001 so it was time for a review.  The consultation covered a 
number of areas including the restoration of eco-systems.  The cost of the loss of such 
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systems included flood damage and crop failure. The consultation would be open until 30 
November 2018 and could be accessed through the Citizen Space online system.   

6.3 Community Councils were reminded to respond to the survey reviewing how area 
partnerships worked.  The survey was open until 30 September 2018.

7. NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting of the Tweeddale Area Partnership was scheduled for Wednesday, 7 
November 2018.  The venue would be in Peebles and it was likely that the theme would 
be the Council’s budget 2019/20.  The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.

The meeting concluded at 8.55 p.m.  
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